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               DIAGNOSIS AND TREATMENT OF ADHD/ADD

In an effort to make sure that every student is diagnosed appropriately, the following criteria must be met before the APU Student Health Center (SHC) will consider writing prescriptions for any ADHD related medications.
· All individuals must provide documentation showing that they were diagnosed by a provider with appropriate training to recognize this disorder.  Examples would include a psychiatrist, psychologist, or other provider (physician or NP) with specialized training in diagnosing this condition.  The diagnosing specialist should not be a friend or relative.
· If an individual has never been diagnosed before then a consultation with an appropriate specialist will be needed.
· If the diagnosis was made more than four years ago then a new consultation will be needed to reconfirm the diagnosis.
· If the diagnosis was made less than four years ago then you must provide the following documentation before scheduling an appointment at the SHC to request a refill of your medications.  If these documents cannot be provided then you will need to schedule a new consultation with a specialist in mental health.
· Paperwork demonstrating appropriate diagnostic testing (see below)
· Regular follow up with a provider within the past year to demonstrate it is at least a moderately severe problem.  One or two visits in a year does not constitute a moderately severe problem, therefore a new consultation will be needed if that is the case.
· All documentation must contain the following:
· Severity of the impairment and to what degree it impacts work, school or social situations
· License number, credentials, area of specialization and state of licensure for provider making the diagnosis
· Report should be on official letterhead, typed, signed and dated
· If any accommodations or academic adjustments are needed, this must be clearly stated
· Medications and therapies that have been tried, and their effect
· Treatment recommendations
· If you would like the name of a qualified mental health specialist in this area (as well as a referral), please call the APU SHC at (626) 815-2100 and speak with one of our staff members.
· Appropriate testing should be documented on the consultation note and include at least one of the following instruments along with the scores obtained and their interpretation:
· Clinical interview with usage of DSM-IV (or V) criteria
· Wender Utah Rating Scale
· Copeland Symptom Checklist for Adult Attention Deficit Disorders
· Connors Rating Scale-Adult Norms
· Intelligence Tests (WAIS-R, WJ)
· TOVA
· Continuous Performance Test
· Gordon Diagnostic System
· Wisconsin Card Sorting Task
· The Trail Making Tests
· Paced Auditory Serial Test
· The Wechsler Memory Scale
· California Verbal Learning Test
· Before scheduling an appointment to see a mental health specialist, send them a copy of this document so that they know ahead of time what is expected.
· When visiting the specialist to be evaluated for ADHD, make sure you bring this document so they know what to include in the report.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]After you see the specialist, obtain the above mentioned information, and then drop it off at the SHC for Dr. Emerson to review.  Once he has done so, he will call you and you may then schedule an appointment at the APU SHC to go over the report and discuss the recommendations.  
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